
On July 31, 2024, the Central Chapter of the College of Surgeons of Sri Lanka 
hosted a key regional meeting for surgeons at Kandyan Arts. This notable event 

attracted participants from various hospitals throughout the Central Province, 
creating an opportunity for collaboration and addressing specific regional 

challenges within the surgical field. 

The gathering was highlighted by the presence of the President and Secretary of 
the College of Surgeons of Sri Lanka, whose attendance added significant value 
by offering expert perspectives and underscoring the importance of regional 

involvement and support for the surgical community. 

The discussions at the meeting were engaging and fruitful, with surgeons 
exchanging insights on their experiences, obstacles, and potential solutions 

aimed at enhancing the quality of surgical care in the area. Major topics of focus 
included the, Sri Lankan surgical congress 2024, allocation of resources, training 

programs, and the need for improved facilities and support for rural healthcare 

centers. 

The event concluded with a fellowship and dinner, providing an excellent 

opportunity for informal networking. This social aspect helped to reinforce 
professional connections and highlighted the spirit of camaraderie and 

cooperation among the surgeons of the Central Province. 

The meeting on July 31 was a great success, setting the stage for ongoing dialogue 

and collaboration among surgeons in the region. It reaffirmed the College of 
Surgeons of Sri Lanka’s dedication to advancing and supporting surgical practice 

across the country, with a special focus on underserved areas. 

We look forward to more opportunities to unite the surgical community, share 
expertise, address challenges, and celebrate the collective achievements of our 

profession. 



        




